Technical annex – taking forward reforms to children’s social services complaints procedures
In July 2005, the consultation paper A Single Inspectorate for Children and Learners was published.  This sought views on proposals to bring together the children’s work of the Commission for Social Care Inspection (CSCI); the CAFCASS Inspection Team of Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Court Administration (HMICA); and the work currently undertaken by the Adult Learning Inspectorate (ALI); with the work of Ofsted.

Paragraph 48 of this consultation explained our need to reconsider the function provided for CSCI in the Health and Social Care Act 2003; to undertake independent review of complaints under section 26 of the Children Act 1989.  We explained that in the light of the move towards a single inspectorate for children and learners, it did not seem sensible to give CSCI this new role now.  This technical note follows up on this, setting out how we now intend to take forward reforms to the children’s social services complaints procedures.  We are continuing to consider how the new inspectorate can best contribute to ensuring that local authorities respond effectively to children’s complaints.

The November 2004 consultation Getting the Best from Complaints recommended, and sought views about, the following main changes to local complaints and representations procedures for children’s social services:

· extending the local authority functions about which complaints and representations can be made under the procedure;

· placing a new duty upon local authorities to seek informal resolution of all representations and complaints;

· providing for the referral of representations and complaints cases to the Commission for Social Care Inspection (CSCI) if children, young people or their representatives remain unhappy about the way the council handled their complaint; and

· putting a 12 month “time limit” in place for complaints or representations (there is no limit at present).

A summary of responses to the consultation can be found here:
http://www.dfes.gov.uk/consultations/conResults.cfm?consultationId=1274
Now that we will not be implementing the function within CSCI, we intend that local authorities should retain the existing panel stage which should be convened if the complainant is dissatisfied after the local authority has considered the complaint with an independent person.  This procedure is currently described in Section 8 of Statutory Instrument 1991 No. 894 Representations Procedure (Children) Regulations 1991.  We do wish however, to implement the other proposed improvements to the complaints procedure without undue delay.  As such, we are currently finalising the Regulations and guidance to enforce these and aim to publish these as soon as possible.  We anticipate the Regulations and guidance coming into force from April 2006.
In the meantime, if you have any queries or questions, you can mail us at: 

complaints.consultation@dfes.gsi.gov.uk
